MIAMIBEACH

OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK

NO. LTC #

525-2022

LETTER TO COMMISSION

TO:

Honorable Mayor Dan Gelber and Members of the City Commission

FROM:

Rafael E. Granado, City Clerk

DATE:

December 14, 2022

SUBJECT: Youth Commission Motion

The Youth Commission would like you to be aware of the following motion regarding a safe space and programming for LGBTQ+ Miami Beach youth, made at their December 14, 2022 meeting.

C: Executive Staff

Dr. Leslie Rosenfeld, Chief Education Officer

Attachment KB/LDR

City of Miami Beach Youth Commission

Meeting of December 14, 2022

Members Present: Penelope Heller, Natanya Rogoff, Owen Basner, Brett Burstein, Aubrey Rosenhaus, and Ava Annunziato

Members Absent: N/A

Motion

Made by Ava Annunziato Second by Penelope Heller

The Youth Commission requests the Mayor and Commission support the identification of a safe space in the City of Miami Beach for LGBTQ+ youth to be able to speak openly about issues of concern and participate in monthly informational sessions where guest speakers provide useful information to positively impact their lives.

The Youth Commission urges the Mayor and Commission to support the above request.

Motion Passage: Votes 6-0